IWBCC 11th January 2018

   INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Business Meeting 
Thursday 11th January 2018 at 7.00pm
    Wemyss Bay Primary School 
Present: Jean Anderson (Chair), Gary Purdon, Tracy Bunton (minute secretary), David Adams, Eileen Virtue, Paul Cassidy
In attendance:  Cllr G Dorrian, Cllr L Rebecchi, Police Officers, Community Wardens,  Ronnie Cowan MP and 5 members of the public  
1.0 Apologies for absence: Isobel Rennie (Treasurer), Jakki Purdon
2.0 Welcome and Opening Remarks
Jean welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Jean informed that since the date of the last meeting     Alison Clark resigned from the Community Council for family reasons.  Jean expressed her gratitude for Alison’s commitment to the Community Council over a number of years and latterly her unquestionable hard work as secretary.   
3.0 Police Matters
Reported that since last meeting (2.11.17) 17 reports with 7 crimes being detected, lines of enquiry are ongoing; 170 calls were received, 8 of which were priority 1 status.    
Following discussion about CCTV at the November meeting, officers were made aware of code of practice requiring CCTV owners to apply and register with the Information Commissioner and pay the requisite fee.  Tracy will find the website and send the link to John Virtue for the IWBCC website.  Officers responded to David’s enquiry saying there positive lines of enquiry about young person using off-road motor bikes on pavements and roads in Wemyss Bay. 
4.0 Community Wardens

Community wardens   informed that they have reported recent damage to the Wemyss Bay Hotel (boarded up windows have been compromised).  Planning permission to demolish the property is in place.  They went on the report that in the preceding month they had 2 calls (1 intimidation/ harassment, 1 vandalism/ environmental damage).  They performed community engagements, and 20 building checks.  Jean reported significant dog fouling at Wemyss Bay play park and was advised to report to the Council’s Customer Service Centre (tel. no. 717171).  A resident raised the issue of increased fly tipping.  Cllr Rebecchi urged everyone to report and explained the option of o photographing the area and submitting by using the App: https://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/environment/roads-lighting/inverclyde-online
5.0 Minutes of Business Meeting held on Thursday 2nd November 2017  

5.1 Riverside Inverclyde - Funding Questionnaire
Eileen informed that 34 responses/ suggestions have been received.
5.2 Daff Glen
Arrangements for the Community Payback scheme are progressing.
5.3 A78 Flooding 
Cllr Rebecchi informed that Transerve are working on drainage at the former pump station.
5.4 Kip Marina

The developer has advised Inverclyde Council that works will commence at the end of January 2018 to meet requirements for roads adoption.

5.5 Walking Route – Information Board

Tracy reported back from a meeting in November with Kieran Wild, Active Travel Officer with Inverclyde Community Development Trust and members of the Inverclyde Ramblers.  The Ramblers have passed walking routes to Kieran to incorporate into his map of recognised routes which will be shared with the community council to use to produce an information board funded by Riverside Inverclyde funding.  Gary and Tracy are progressing.  

The Ramblers highlighted a stretch of a national route that would benefit from restoration.  Kieran provided Tracy with a link to a funding stream that constituted bodies can apply.  Cllr Nelson informed that the land belongs to Ardgowan Estate.  Tracy will pass this information to Kieran.  The particular funding stream application period is about to expire, however it was agreed that the information will be useful for future opportunities.
5.5Environment Poster Campaign  

Gary informed that he spoke at Inverkip Primary School and Wemyss Bay Primary School.  The WB school eco-group plan to progress the theme with other schools.  He will soon be collecting and then scanning entries from the participating schools.   Judging will take place on 20th February 2018 with winners being presented with prizes at the IWBCC March 2018 meeting.  
Actions from previous minutes are summarised and updated in Appendix 1.  

Minutes proposed as accurate by Eileen Virtue and seconded by Gary Purdon
6.0 Secretary’s report  
6.1 Jean referred to proposed school catchment area boundary changes affecting 12 children in the IWBCC area.  Comments can be submitted online through the IC website.  No approach has been made to the Community Council.

Jean informed that all Inverclyde Council committee reports can be found on Inverclyde Council’s website:
 http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/meetings/
7.0 Planning Matters

7.1 Gary informed that approval was received to replace glass with polycarbonate at Wemyss Bay Station and to demolish the Wemyss Bay Hotel.
8.0 Roads, Pavements and Lighting
8.1   Inverkip - Recycling Facilities
All share the view that the recycling bins don’t offer an attractive welcome to the village.  Discussion about using funding to create a bin store area to improve the appearance. Cllr Nelson offered to provide a copy of the lease/ ownership of the land.     

8.2 Wemyss Bay Community Centre Bins 

An Inverclyde Council officer will investigate the community centre’s request to relocate the bins from the interior of the centre to the car park.

8.3 Wemyss Bay Community Centre Defibrillator  
Inverclyde Leisure are to provide the Community Centre committee with a specification to install the defibrillator on the outside of the building.  Cllr Rebecchi offered to intervene if his help is needed.  Inverkip Hub has raised the funding to purchase a defibrillator.
8.4 Flooding – A78

Bankfoot roundabout flooding - Cllr Rebecchi is in contact with Transerve.  
8.5 A78 Speed Limit

Cllr Rebecchi referred to a meeting planned to consider a review of  the speed limit an A78 through Inverkip to address safety concerns and bus stops.    

9.0 Treasurers Report
Jean read a report provided before the meeting from Isobel:

The balance of £3031.70 will be reduced when 1 cheque is presented (Christmas entertainment – 1 payment of £150)  
10.0 AOCB

10.1 Future Meetings in Wemyss Bay
It was agreed that a classroom or the staff room is not suitable for meetings.  Beth from the Wemyss Bay Community Council will notify Jean about the availability of the Community Centre on the first Thursday of each month.
10.2 Wemyss Bay Primary School Play Equipment

Thanks were received by the Community Centre for the contribution to the purchase of new play equipment.  

10.3 IWBCC Vacancy

Jean will make enquiries with the council’s Legal Services about the best approach to fill Alison’s vacancy.
12.0 Date and time of next meeting:
Thursday 1st February 2018 in Inverkip Primary School at 7:00pm

There being no further business the formal meeting was closed at 8:30pm 
A meeting followed to discuss filling of the Secretary position and Community Councillor attendance at meetings.  












APPENDIX 1
 IWBCC ACTIONS SUMMARY – 11.1.18
	ITEM
	NEW ACTIONS FROM MINUTES  11.1.18
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.1.18

	3.0
	Tracy to email CCTV code of practice to JV for IWBCC website
	TB
	
	

	8.1
	Provide a copy of the lease/ ownership of land at Kip Park
	Cllr Nelson
	
	

	8.3
	Wemyss Bay Defibrillator installation on exterior of community centre
	
	
	Monitor

	10.1
	Availability of WB Community Centre – 1 Thursday of each month
	WBCC/ JA
	
	

	
	ACTIONS - FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.1.18

	
	Daff Glen in Inverkip – pathway looks to be needing another tidy.
	JA
	Community Payback Scheme
	Ongoing

	 
	Letter from R Cowan MP re Ofcom briefing 
	EV
	Eileen to confirm that that the letter has been saved on the IWBCC website
	

	 
	Stewart Milne - lighting at new entrance to the estate
	EV
	
	ongoing

	 
	Wemyss Bay play park fencing
	Jean & Cllr Dorrian
	Fencing boundary is still to be agreed
	Ongoing    

	
	Signage A78 slip road to Hill Farm – near misses have been reported to community councillors
	Cllr Dorrian
	Roads Services have a plan in progress  
	ongoing

	 
	WB potholes – in Community Centre carpark and on A78 Main Road.  
	 Cllr Rebecchi
	Planned – January 2018
	 ongoing

	
	Bus service to Hill Farm 
	
	See minutes of IWBCC November 2017 -update to follow from S McMillan
	Ongoing



